
 

 

State of Vermont                                   AGENCY OF HUMAN SERVICES 

     

 

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 
            280 State Drive 

           Waterbury, Vermont 05671-1000 

 

 

 

May 10, 2022 

 

Senator Jane Kitchel, Chair   Senator Ann Cummings, Chair    

Senate Committee on Appropriations  Senate Committee on Finance 
jkitchel@leg.state.vt.us     acummings@leg.state.vt.us 

 

Representative Mary S. Hooper, Chair Representative Janet Ancel, Chair       

House Committee on Appropriations  House Committee on Ways & Means 
mhooper@leg.state.vt.us    janetancel@gmail.com 

 

RE:  Public Hearing for FFY 2023 AHS Block Grants 

 

Dear Senators & Representatives: 

 

We have scheduled our annual FFY 2023 block grant public hearing on July 19, 2022, at 1:00 p.m. The meeting 

is being held in the Cherry A and B Conference Rooms located at 280 State Drive, Waterbury, Vermont and via 

phone conferencing. Please use the following call line to participate: 802-828-7667 Access Code: 407576295# 

 

All drafts and supporting documents will be available prior to the meeting on the AHS Website: 

https://humanservices.vermont.gov/about-us/central-office/fiscal-operations/vermont-human-services-plan 
 

If you have any questions regarding the hearing or these plans, please contact Candace Elmquist at 802-241-

9056 or via email at candace.elmquist@vermont.gov. 

 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Richard Donahey 

Chief Financial Officer 

Agency of Human Services 

 

 

cc:  Jenney Samuelson, Secretary, Agency of Human Services 

 Todd Daloz, Deputy Secretary, Agency of Human Services 

 Catherine Benham, Chief Fiscal Officer, Joint Fiscal Office 

 Sarah Clark, Deputy Fiscal Officer, Joint Fiscal Office 

 Stephanie Barrett, Associate Fiscal Officer, Joint Fiscal Office 

 Maria Belliveau, Associate Fiscal Officer, Joint Fiscal Office 

            Adam Greshin, Commissioner, Finance & Management 

 Kristin Clouser, Secretary, Agency of Administration   
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